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          Mentone Chamber of Commerce   
                    Minutes February 23, 2021
1.    Welcome/Introductions Meeting was called to order by Chair,             Gabe De La Rosa, 7:38 p.m.
2. Board Members and Guests Present Chairman Gabe De La Rosa, Angie De La Rosa, Secretary , Warren Wendel, Treasurer,  J.P and Valerie Gutierrez, Joyce Rapp, Cecil Karstensen,Jan Orbaker,Tony Simpson, Terry and Jan Forrester, John Bonson, Leonette Di Muro, Rosie Nava, Shirley, and Howard Shurte, Danen Kennedy, Liz Lusk, Marie and Scott Reynolds, Nasimul Anwar, Debbie and Mr. Williams
3. Approve  Minutes Cecil Karstensen/Liz Lusk approved. All in favor.
4. Financial Report Warren Wendel, Treasurer gave balances with debits and credits.
5.Communications/Correspondece None

6.Chairman Report  No other nominations came forth for Vice Chair. Quorum present. Liz Lusk and Jan Orbaker were on ballot. Jan was voted in as Vice Chair.
Tony Simpson, President of Sun Chase Homeowners Association gave a presentation on the complaints and appeal regarding the Copart Salvage/Auction yard the county approved on Colton Ave (across from REV High School). He explained that he and others went to the last BOS meeting at county. The property changed zoning 2x without notice to Mentone Chamber or the HOA. No EIR done for this project and there is a conditional use permit. No permits pulled for demolitions. Copart first said cars would be stored at old Walden Facility which is now being demolished. The Copart project has not complied, such as, A/C taken out without permits. Terry  Forrester also spoke about the Copart “junk yard” and has concerns about oil gas and other fluids being on county streets from damaged cars they haul in, and maybe county was deceived by Copart’s proposal. A package was given to BOS  from HOA and a letter requesting to revoke this project. Terry said if 8 ft walls go up there will be graffiti, copper tubing stealing, and it will be an eyesore in community. Q; Does our Supervisor Dawn Rowe have copies of complaint.? A. Yes and Pete Aguilar, Congressman. Other discussion continued with the members.
7. Unfinished Business The Chamber membership drive is on. You can mail your membership dues of 25.00 to Chamber of Commerce P O BOX 246 Mentone 92359. 
8. Lorena Mort Deputy SB County Sheriff -Absent  No Report
9. New Business   Liz Lusk introduced herself as member and administrator for the 

Chamber website. She gave out the address for the site and other information. 
 She answered questions and welcomed comments from the attendees.
10. MACA  No meetings yet. Maybe MACA will start up again in April. 
11. Ways and Means  Maribeth and Jim Lotito absent - no report.
12.  Information   None
Adjournment  Joyce Rapp/ Cecil Karstensan 8:16 p.m.  The next meeting will be by March 30, 2021  (Immediately following the 7:00 pm COMET Board meeting).   
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